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DECISION BY THE MANAGEMENT BOARD
(Adopted at the meeting held on August 4, 2009)


The Thirteenth Meeting of the Management Board of the Inter-American Agency for Cooperation and Development (IACD) was held at OAS headquarters on August 4, 2009.


Pursuant to the provisions of the Rules of Procedure, the Board elected a new Chair from among its principal representatives. Mr. Enrique Maruri Londoño, Director of International Cooperation, Ministry of Foreign Affairs of Colombia, was elected to replace Mr. Máximo Romero Jiménez, Director General of Technical and Scientific Cooperation in the Secretariat for Foreign Affairs of Mexico. The election of the Vice Chair was postponed until the next Board meeting, which was scheduled for the week of September 22. The Board Meeting was chaired by both the outgoing Chair and the incoming Chair.
Participants:


The following member states of the Management Board participated in the meeting:

Incoming Chair of the Management Board
· Enrique Maruri Londoño, Director of International Cooperation, Ministry of Foreign Affairs of Colombia
Outgoing Chair of the Management Board:
· Máximo Romero Jiménez, Director General for Technical and Scientific Cooperation, Secretariat of Foreign Affairs of Mexico

Members of the Management Board:

· Lauren Laverne Quiros, Alternate Representative of Belize

· Marcia Maro Da Silva, Alternate Representative of Brazil 

· Carlos Lucien Pineda, Alternate Representative of Colombia

· Agustín Vásquez, Alternate Representative of El Salvador

· Margarita Riva-Geoghegan, Alternate Representative of the United States
· Jorge Contreras, Alternate Representative of Guatemala

· Ambassador Gillian M.S. Bristol, Alternate Representative of Grenada

· Juan Gabriel Morales, Alternate Representative of Mexico


Also participating were the Director General of the IACD, Ambassador Alfonso Quiñónez, as well as representatives of the delegations of Argentina, Costa Rica, Chile, and Nicaragua.

Taking into account the approved amendment to the order of business to consider the deadlines established in Article 17 paragraphs (a), (c) and (d) of the FEMCIDI Rules of Procedure, pertaining to voluntary contribution pledges, distribution among accounts, submission of project profiles, and the preparation of the preliminary programming proposal for the FEMCIDI 2009 Cycle, the Board decided only on this Cycle:

Decision No. 1:
To extend to August 31, 2009 the deadline for offers of voluntary contributions to the FEMCIDI 2009 Programming Cycle as well as for distribution among the sectorial accounts.


Decision No. 2
To extend until August 31, 2009 the deadline for member states to submit project profiles.

Decision No. 3
To extend to September 15 the deadline for the Executive Secretariat to submit the preliminary proposal for FEMCIDI Project Programming 2009.
In addition, based on the presentation by the delegation of Colombia on the proposed objectives and draft agenda for the Specialized CIDI Meeting of High-Level Cooperation Authorities, the Board continued to provide input and feedback for the 2009-2010 Work Plan of the Board.
It was also decided that the Management Board would meet again during the week of November 22, 2009.


Enrique Maruri Londoño
Alfonso Quiñónez


Chairman of the Management Board
Director General of the IACD

Director of International Cooperation

Ministry of Foreign Affairs of Colombia
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